(10th March 2023)

Dear Parents and Carers

Please find below the Friday Flyer for this week:



Red Book:

Each week, 2 pupils are entered into their class Red Book for displaying the school's Christian Value and/or for going above and beyond in their learning. The pupils listed below have been recognised in our whole school Collective Worship today. Congratulations to:

George R (YR), Fatima D (YR), Casper C (Y1), Teddy B (Y1), Elliott C (Y2), Dexter N (Y2), Buddy S (Y3), Tommy P (Y3), Maber K (Y4), Freddie P (Y4), Olivia-Rose M (Y5), Oskar D (Y5), Alan G (Y5), Angel A (Y5), Honey W (Y6), Olivia R (Y6)

Please speak to your child's class teacher if you would like more information about why your child has been selected for the Red Book.

Year 4 visit to The Mary Rose Museum:

Regrettably, due to rail strikes we have had to cancel the Year 4 visit to The Mary Rose Museum on Friday 17th March. Any money paid will be refunded within 7-10 days.

<u>Proposed Teacher Strikes – Wednesday 15th March and Thursday 16th March:</u>

The school will be open as normal to <u>ALL</u> pupils on Wednesday 15th March and Thursday 16th March.

Lates:

Today, **17** pupils (8.5%) arrived at school after 8.45am. A reminder that the gates close promptly at 8.45am, therefore children should be in school by this time. **Children arriving after 8.45am will be marked as late. Late arrival impacts your child's overall attendance percentage.**

Numbots:

Congratulations to the following children who this week earnt the most amount of coins in their year groups.

Reception: William T

Year 1: Ned H Year 2: Pippa C

William, Ned and Pippa will each receive a certificate to recognise their achievement.

Times Table Rock Stars:

The latest battle has ended. The results were:

Year 5 v Year 6:

Year 5 finished in first place, with 7,963 points, however Year 6 were not far behind them with 6,601 points. The most valuable player for Year 5 was **Caithen L** and for Year 6 it was **Zara A**.

Year 3 v Year 4:

Year 4 finished in first place, with an impressive 41,577 points versus 7,624 earned by Year 3. The most valuable player for Year 4 was **Angel J** and for Year 3 it was **Antonia T**.

Caithen, Zara, Angel and **Antonia** will each receive a certificate today to recognise their achievement. The next battle will begin later today, and will run until 22nd March (Year 5 v Year 3, Year 4 v Year 6).

Parking:

Once again, I must remind all parents and carers to please park considerately when dropping off or picking up children from school. In particular, please do not block driveways, park on the yellow zigzag lines outside of school, or park where your vehicle may be obscuring the view for pedestrians and other road users. Also, a number of cars have been parking on the grass verges in Church Lane; this is causing considerable damage to the grass and is making the area very muddy.

Year 6 Leavers Hoodies:

We now have some samples of the Year 6 leavers hoodies in school for children to try on for size. The samples will be in the Year 6 classroom for parents to who wish to come at the end of the day to check sizes. The samples will be in school until the ordering deadline, Wednesday 22nd March.

Orders must be placed via ParentMail by 22nd March – we cannot accept any late orders.

<u>Reminder – Booking Hot Lunches:</u>

We must remind all parents and carers of the importance of ensuring child's lunches are ordered by the deadline (orders close on the Thursday, 10 days before the meals are required).

If you do not order a hot lunch, you must make sure your child brings a packed lunch. We cannot guarantee there will be enough food to cover any child who does not have a lunch ordered – the kitchen is supplied with the number of meals required per day and this data is taken directly from the ParentPay ordering system.

We would appreciate your co-operation with this.

Lost Books:

We need your help tracking down lost books! Please can you check at home for any books your child may have which have not been returned to school. We are missing a lot of books and as you can imagine, replacing them is expensive. Any books should be returned to your child's class teacher or brought to the school office.

Parent Teacher Consultations (Years R, 1, 2, 3, 4 and 6):

Thank you to all parents and carers who attending Parent Teacher Consultations earlier this week. It was wonderful to see so many parents and carers in school. If you were unable to attend, please speak to your child's class teacher to arrange a time to discuss your child's progress.

The **Year 5** Parent Teacher Consultations will take place as follows:

Monday 20^{th} March (3.30 - 5.00pm)

Wednesday 22^{nd} March (3.30 - 7.00pm)

If any Year 5 parents and carers have not yet booked an appointment, there is still time to do so.

Letters Home This Week:

The following letters have been sent home this week:

| <u>Date</u> | <u>10</u> | <u>Subject</u> |
|------------------------|-----------|---------------------------------------|
| 10 th March | ALL | Lost Books |
| 9 th March | Year 4 | Mary Rose Trip Cancellation |
| 9 th March | ALL | Staffing Update |
| 9 th March | Year 2 | Trips and Visits – Summer Term |
| 9 th March | Various | The Big Sing Event |
| 8 th March | Year 4 | RSE Parent Information Meeting |

Upcoming Events:

Please see below for details of events taking place for the next 2 weeks. Dates can also be found on the calendar on the school website:

| <u>Date</u> | <u>Class</u> | <u>Details</u> |
|----------------------------------|--------------|---|
| Thursday 16 th March | Year 6 | Swimming |
| Thursday 16 th March | Year 4 | RSE Parent Information Meeting (9.00am) |
| Friday 17 th March | Year 3 | Outdoor Learning |
| Monday 20 th March | Year 5 | Parent/Teacher Consultations |
| Tuesday 21st March | YR/4/5 | Wild Science Workshops |
| Tuesday 21st March | Year 2 | Outdoor Learning |
| Wednesday 22 nd March | Year 4 | Outdoor Learning (rescheduled date) |
| Wednesday 22 nd March | Year 5 | Parent/Teacher Consultations |
| Thursday 23 rd March | Various | The Big Sing Event |
| Thursday 23 rd March | Year 6 | Swimming |
| Friday 24 th March | Reception | Brent Lodge visiting the class (Wildlife session) |
| | | |

Thank you.